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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico ’
July 14, 1971

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:
Application of W & H Production- Case No. 4566
Drilling, Inc. for an unorthodox
-gas well location,; Eddy County,
. New Mexico.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

BEFORE:  DANIEI, S. NUTTER, EXAMINER

mﬂmm.or.o.whmoml:m * ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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'MR. NUTTER:

Now we will just go ahedd and

proceed with Case Number 4566.

MR. HATCH:

Case 4566. Application of W & H

Proauction—Drilling, Inc. for an unorthodox gas well

MR. BERRY:

‘ location, Eddy County, New}MeXico.‘

I am John T. Berry with W & H

Production-Drilling Company.

MR. HATCH: .

MR, BERRY:

MR. HATCH:

MR. BERRY:

John T. Berry?

Yes, sir.
This is an incorporation?

Yes, sir. We are incorporated, and

we are reﬁresenting Black River Corporation, who is the

operator of the well.
MR. HATCH:
anything;
MR. BERRY:

" MR. HATCH:

You don't have an attorney or

No, sir, we do not.

Mr. Berry, what is your position

wiih W & H Production?

MR. BERRY:
engineering. -

MR, HATCH;
take this that it is
corporations must be
attorney.

MR. BERRY:

I am vice~president of the
Now, I should warn you before we
the Attorney General's opinion that

represented at these hearings by an

Forgive me. 1 was not aware of that.
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! MR. NUTTER: They are’representing another
. 2 . corporation, too. f
i 'ég 3 'MR. HATCH: And you are representing another
| = 4 corporatioﬁ in this. Who is the actual. operator? ’
v, ‘ v
: E;; 5 | T MR. BERRY: Black River“Corporation,{sirl
é%_ 6 MR, HATCﬁ: And they will be the operator? And
;; 7 what 1s<the interest of W & H éroduction DPrilling, Inc.?
-gé 8 - MR. BERRY: Wé are consultants, sir.
- . ,
' a 9 MR. HATCH: Consultant?
(= ;
;; 10 MR. BERRY: VYes, sir.
a> ,
- 11 MR. HATCH: Tpe Examiner has expressed the oﬁinioﬁ
12 he would much rather have an attorney here.
13 MR, BERRY : Would it be‘possible for me to secure
14 an attorney this morning and -~ - |
o i é 15 . MR. NUTTER: ?here are a couple of them runniﬁé
16 around in the hall. i am not recruiting for them, but --
17 MR. HATCH: I think it would be best, because
| 18 | we have here two corporations invblVéd. |
19 MR, BﬁRRY: Yes, sir.‘
20 - MR. NUTTER: One corporation representing another
2 corporation. That is really sticky.
22 MR, HATCH: So why don't we skip this while you
23 see if you can contact somebody. |
;;‘ﬁ - 24 MR. NUTTER: Let's take a fifteen minute recess.
j ‘. : g 25A (Whereupon, a recess was held.)»
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MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order,
pleaée.' We'll proceed now with Case Number 4566.

’MR.'HATCH:‘ If the Examiner please, Mr. Clarence
Hinkle has asked that he be entered as making anrappearance

in this case in association with Mr. Jack Letts.

MR, NUTTER: Would you proceed, Mr, Letts?
MR. LETTS: Do you wish to swear him? -
(Witness sworn)

JOHN T. BERRY

'

having been first duly sworn according to law, testified

upon his oath as follows: _

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LETTS:

. ) I
0 Will vou state vour nama, nlease?

A John T. Berry.

And your association?

>

I am vice-president of the engineering with W & H
Production Drilling, Incorporated,’Midland, Texas.

Q And this is what type firm?

A We are basically a consulting engineering firm.

Q And in this case you are consulting for what firm,
please?

A The Black River Corporation.

O And Black River Corporation, will you tell us a

iittle about that?




o ‘_ﬂ_’ir L P 1 A Black River Corporation is a recently formed

s 2 organization, and as such, they have no engineéfing
‘?ﬁ 3 staff at all, and this is how we have been engaged
gg; .4 in doing work‘for them.
.gga 5/ o And Black River Corporation is involved in this 1;
- .
Ei. 6 application through what means? - How do they happen
oD -
:: 7 to be involved in this? : .
, .22 . o '
‘ Egh 8 A Black River;Cogporation is the operator of the yell
é;; 9 in question.
E; 10 Q. And they do»not own the lease? _How did they happen
. = ni{'” >A-j to bé drilling this well? g
é » 112. A Well, the lease on whiCh'the Qéll was drilled’was
b k ‘ -
i 13 obtained'by Black ﬁiﬁer through a farmbﬁt agreement
i4 with City Service 0Oil Cempaﬁy. |

) 48 0 And Black River drilled the well. —-

16 A Yes, sir.
17 Q '>—— on a farmout? And now the wel® - owned how?
. 18 A Well, the well is now owned fifty percent b§‘city

19 Service 0il C~ .pany and fifty peicehtéby Black &iQer

20 Corporation.
?; 21 o} I hind you an exhibit marked 1 which states the facts
;{ 22 involved and the reasons why Black River Corporation,
f; 23 tﬁrbﬁgh W & H Production Drilling,are asking for an

24 unorthodox gas well locatiqn.

Mr. Berry, would you like to state the facts?

25

—
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Yes, sir. When the wall was originally contemplated
to he dr#lled in;, 1980 location was considered to be
the proper pointﬁto drill, and upon having the |
location surveyed in 1980 foot locations, spotted in

a small alfalfa field, which, if you would look at

 this plat, you can see a road going northeast-

southwest tﬁrough Section 34 of Tqygship 25 South,
Range 24 East. |

And I am hot exactly,sufe that this road is
depicted exactlyvright, but this little valley
through here, small traéts of lané,tfive to ten
acres in <i:e, have been cleared of rock and are now

heing farmed by the people living in the area.

This 1980 location spotted in an alfalfa field, o

and in éonSideration of Mr. Ballard, the local farmer,
the 1650 foot location wés drilled, which would have
been a normal oil well locaﬁion, which was our
original intent, to drill a Wildcgt Devonianwoil well.
In the course of dfilling"this well, we got to
the‘ﬁgggpw formation, and either the weight of mud
‘we hadAat the time -- well attempted to\unload, but
the weight was gradually increased to such a point
that we had a balanced situation.
But a drill stemrtest was made in the Morrow in

which we had a very positive test of some 20.6 million
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rate flow.

And due to the historic fact that Morrow is most
6f thé time permanently damaged by water, the decision
was made to TD the well through the Morrow and attempt
completion at that point,'which we completed-the’well

in the potential for forty-one and a half million

cubic feet of gas per day.

In otherfﬁgrds, you would have drilled the normal'dil
location of 1980 ékceptber the fact that it fell in
an alfalfa fie}d, and vou moved it to év;id damage»to
the field.

That is the only reason that it’ﬁas‘moVed to the 1650
location, ves, sir.

And it was intended‘as a Devénién téét. i“tﬁink>yoﬁr
apéiication stated a Devonian test, righé?

Yes, 8ir. We originally ihtended to drill to the
Devohian for an oil test.

Have tﬁere been any encourageménts in the Mdrrow
around this location?

Well,Anot"féélly. City Service drilléd a dry hole in

the Section 28, which is a northwest from our

» Secﬁion 34,

That bottomed in what formation?
That bottomed in the Morrow.

In the Morrow?
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A No. I beg your pardon. That bottomed in the

Devonian.
Q Devonian?
A Yes, sir.

0 And went through the Morrow, and they didn't try to
conplete in the Morrow? .

A No, sir. They were low in the Morrow, and it so
happened that the structure in our City's federal
well is some_;14 feet higher in the‘Morrow ihén was
City Service Government in Section 28,

Q I assume that since you were‘driliihg with fair1y '
heévy mud that you had noAihtehtidn of testing ‘the
Morrow as you;wenp doﬁn. ~Is that true?

A Well, I'm sure that it would héve been tested and
probably would havg been plaﬁped to have beén tested,
had they had.any ihdication thafpit would have been
productive, yes, sir.

0 But the first realization that you had that there was --
that you had a potential gas reservoir was when the
well attempted to biow‘Out? \

A {Yés;vsir,-that'S'fighi.

MR, tETTS: Do_yog‘haVe any questions?
‘MR, HA*CH: I wouid like to -- I thinglpfobébly
we need to do some amending. Pgrhéps h misunderstood the

letter.
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We show this as thé application of W &"H
Production Drilling, Inc., for unorthodox gas well
location, and i% I underétand'correctly,ﬂnow,’it is
"rehlly the application of Black River Corpor#tion. It
is the éperator.

THE WITNESS: Yes. Black River is'the

operator.

MR. HATCH: And probably ‘any order issued of ghis
really should, I think, be in the name of Black-River,
Coxporation. |

LQR. LETTS: 1 believe so: I woﬁder now if it
shbuldn't be in the name of élack River and;City Service,
since City Service now has a h&;f intereét in the well; is
that right?

THE WiTNESS: Well, they are a half interest
owner.

MR. NUTTER: Well, nérméiiy,'wé$;ﬁf;umention
ﬁhe operator.

MR. HATCH: The operator. And Black River is the
operator? o

THE WITNESS: bYes, sir. Black River is the
operator.

MR. NUTTE#: And the application was by W & H
Préoduction 6n behalf of Black River Co;poration?

THE WITNESS: Black River'Corporation, ves.,
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MR. NUPTER: That will be fine. And the well
was projected as an'éil well? |

| THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. NUTTER: And it inadvertently recovered gas?
Ncw, this iéﬁa real good gas well, is it noi? |

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. |

. MR. NUTTER: Has it been'connected'Yet?

THE WITNESS:’ No. It hqsn't. They afe in the-
process of negotiating a gas contract pow.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any f;fther’questiéns of
Mr. Befry? He may be excused. |

| (Witness excused)

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything furtheig Mr.

Hatch? |
MR, HATCH: Vo, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish
tb offer in CaseﬁNumber 4566? We will take the case under
advisement. ”

MR. HATCH: I believe the.Examinef, I think, had
a telephone call. For the record, Ciﬁy Service did'call
yesterday.

They said on account of the Western Union strike
they were unable to send a telegram, but a letter was
following, and they do éoncﬁf”ih éhé’application.

MR. NUTTER: Very good. Thank you. If there is

e reE g g o
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nothing further in this case, we will take the case

under advisement.
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WITNESS
JOHN T. BERRY

Direct Examination by Mr. Letts

Applicant's Exhibit Number One
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ;
) I, LINDA MALONE, Court Rgporter, do hereb& certify that
the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the
New Mexiéo 0il Coﬁservation Commission was repbrted by me;
and that the same is é'true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and

ability.

/g/ T 7/?“%7«&

.Court FReporter




GOVERNOR
| _ BRUCE KING
O11. CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN

STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER

ALEX J. ARMIIO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER
87501 )
STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER;, JR.
July 20, 1971 SECRETARY ~ DIRECTOR

Re: Case No. 4566

Mr. Clarence Hinkle . Order No. R~4173
Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton Applicant:

Attorneys at Law , _

Post Office Box 10 '~ Black River Corporation
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

-

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

L ARG

a A . L S ]

Secretary-Dlrector A2

ALP/ir
Ccopy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC____ X
Artesia OCC

Aztec 0OCC

X

Other " 'Mr. J. XK. Letts, Patterson Building, 555 17th Street,
Denver, Colorado 80202




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISBION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CABE HO, 4566
" Order No, R-4173

APPLICATION OF BLACK RIVER
CORPORATION FOR AN UNORTHODOX
GAS WRIX LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY;
NEW NEXXICO, '~

ORDAR THE C S8ION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9:.a.m. on July 14, 1971,
at BSanta Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 5, Mutter.

ROW, -on this__19th day of July, 1971, the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDE s

(li 'fhat due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.,

(2) That the applicant, Black River Corporation, seeks
an exception to Rule 104 of the Comnission Rules and Regulations| -
for approval of an unorthodox gas well location for the Black
~ River Corporation Cities-Pederzl Well Mo. 1, located 1650 feet

from the Morth line and 1650 feet from the West line of Sec-
tion 34, Township 25 South, Rangs 24 Bast, NMPM, undesignated
Morrow gas pool, Eddy county. New Mexico.

(3) That the subject well was projected ss a wildeat
oil well at a standard location to test the Devonian formation
but was productive of gas from the Morrow formation,




sAry.

~2-
CASE NO. 4566
Oxder No. R-4173

(4) That approval of the subject application will afford
the applicant the opportunity to produce its just and equitable
share of the gas in the subject undesignated Morrow gas pool,
will prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of
unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk arising
from the Arilling of an excessive number of wells, and will
otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

RE ERED s

(1) That an unorthodox gas well location is hereby approved
for the Black River Corporation's Cities-Federal Well No. 1 in
an undesignated Morrow gas pool at a point 1650 feet from the
Worth line and 15650 feet from the West line of Section 34,
Township 25 South, Range 24 Eaast, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico,
as an exception to Rule 104 of the Commission Rules and Regula-
tions,

(2) That juriediction of this cause is retained for the.
entry of such further orders as the Coumi-nion may deem neces-

DONE at Santa Fe, Hew Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated. ’

STATE OF NEW NEXICO
OXL_CONSERVATION COHHISSIOI

SEAL

ar/
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AREA CODE 915
694.6608
563-1343

w & H Production-Drilling, Inc.  sooommoeemn
Drilling and Completion 'Consultants MIDL@'}?‘O,T EXAS

Juue 22, 1971 ‘ (CEZ£<:£Z‘?‘<$7354§'

RECEIVED

0. Co?r'ci; e ()
State of New Mexico ARTEBIA, “ JU& 21‘ AH 8 30
0il Conservation Comm1331on e T
District I1II
Drawer DD
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Re: Bla&k_Riveg~g§§§2§§;;;£::>'
Cities-Federal Well -No. 1
F-Sec. 34, T25S, R24E —

Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

In as much as the above referenced well is located 1650 feet
from the north and west lines of Section 34 T25S, R24E, and
has been completed as a Morrow gas well, it is respectfully
requested that a hearing be held for the purpose of approving
the subject well as an unorthodox gas well location.

Yours very truly,

& H_PRODUCTAON-DRILLING, INC,

J. T. Berry ; i
Vice President Enginéering

JTB: 1v

. f --.‘bw
OOCKET 1#
A/

w_'l;z/




RPN

_i
i
!
|

[ DI

L CITGO

Box 4906 ‘, 
' Midland, Texas 79701
Telephone: 915 684-7131

L JuL 15 Pyl 09

CITIES SERVICE OIL COMPANY

LSRR

: July 14, 1971.

Ngw" Mexico 01l § Gas Comnission
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Attention: Mr. Daniel Nutter
Gentiemén: A

As per our conversation of July 13, 1971, we recommend approval of
the W § H Production Drilling, Inc's., Cities Service Federal Well

~.No. 1 unorthodox gas well location 650' FN § WL, Section 34, 25S,

Range 24E.

E. F. Motter
Region Engineer
Southwestern Region
Production Division

ERM:dlp




Docket No. 14-71

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 14, 1971

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner,
or Elvis A. Utz, Xlternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE: (1) Considération of the allowa%le_production‘of gas for
August, 1971, from fifteen profated pools in Lea,
Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

» (2) Consideration of the allowable production of éaS»
from nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba,
and Sandoval Counties, for August, 1971.

CASE 4565 Appllcatlon of Tom L. Ingram to dlrectlonally dr111
Lea Lounty, New MGX1CO. Appllcant in the above-
styled Cause, seeks authorlty to directionally drill
his State M Well No.'1, having a surface locatlon 330
feet from the South line and 1650 feet from the East
11ne of Section 18 Townshlp 17 South ‘Range™ 36 East,
Vacuum—Abo Reef PSol, Lea County, New Mexico. Appli-
cant proposes to plug the well back to’ approx1mately
7200 feet and whipstock the well to a bottom-hole loca-
tion northwest of the surface location and no. nearer
than 330 feet to the boundary of the dedlcated prora-
tion unit.

CASE 4566: Application of W & H Production-Drilling, Inc. for an

, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks, as-an
\\\‘ excéption to Rule 104 of the Commission Rules and Regu-

\\\\\ unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.

".lations,- approval of an unorthodox gas well location for
- the Black River Corporation 01t1es-Federa1 Well No. 1,

Y located 1650 feet from the North and West lines of
Section 34, Townshlp 25 South;, Range 24 East, undesignated
Morrow gas pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4568: Application of W. W, West for a unit agreement -Qtero
' County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—styled
cause, 'seeks approval Of the West Dog Canyon Unit Area
comprising 37,782 acres, more or less, of FPederal, State
and fee lands in Townships 25 and 26 South, Ranges 19
and 20 East, Otero County, New Mexico.




Examiner Hearing
July 14, 1971
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CASE 4569;

CASE_4567:

Docket No. 14-71

Appl1catlon of Barber 0il, Inc., for an unorthodox
0il well location, Eddy COunty, ‘New Mexico. Appli-
cant, in the above—styled cause, seeks authority to
drill a producing oil well at an unorthodox 1ocation'
1326 feet from the South line and 5 feet from the
West line of ‘Section 13, Township 20 South, Range 28
East, as an 1nf111 well in its waterflood project ‘in
the Russell (Yates) Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for
an order for the creation, extension ‘and contractlon
of certain pools in Lea, Chaves, Eddy and Roosevelt
Countles. New Mexico.

(a) - Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexlco,
classxfled as ‘a. .gas pool for Morrow production and
de31gnated -as, the ‘Sand Dunes-Morrow Gas Pool. The -
d1scovery well is the Texas Amerlcan 0il Corporatxon
Todd 36 State No. 1 located in ‘Unit F of Section 36,
Township 23 South Range 31 East, NMPM, Said poél.

would comprzse-.

TOWNSHIP 23 SOU“H RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: W/2

(b) Contract the Red Lake Pool in’Eddy County, New
MEXLCO, by the deletion of the following descrlbed
area: .

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, _RANGE 27 EAST, MM
SECTION 18: SW/4 NW/4. o

(¢) Extend.the Atoka-San Andres Pool in Eddy County,

. New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMDM
SECTION 18: ~SW/4 NW/4

I
S

(d) Extend the Buffalo Vallenyénhsylvaniah Gas Pool

in.Chaves County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: E/2




Examinér Hearing
July 14, 1971
-3=- Docket No. 14-71

(Case 4567 continued)

i . (e) Extend the Eagle Cregk-San'Andres Pool in Eddy
LI County, New Mexico, to inc¢lude therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 25 BAST, NMPM
SECTION 14: SE/4 WW/4

SECTION 22: W/2 NE/4

SECTION 23: W/2 SW/4

SECTION 26: N/2 NW/4

SECTION 27: NE/4 NE/4

(f) Extend the Southwest Gladiola-Devonian Pool in
Lea.County; New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 37 FAST, NMPM
SECTION 26: N/2

S

V:H : ‘ {g) Extend the Hayglack+éisco Gas Pool in Chaves

County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 6 SOUTH, RANGE 27 BAST, MMPM
SECTION 28: All

(h) Extend the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 32: SwW/4

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 3: SE/4

CASE 4560: (Continued from the June 30,“1971 Ekamiher"nearing

Application ‘of Rijan 0il Company, Inc. for a pressure
mainténance project, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to institute a pilot pressure maintenance project in
~he Slick Rock-Dakota Pocl by the injectlon of water
into the Dakota formation througk its Rijan Wells Nos.,
10, 12, and 14 located, respectively, in Unite F, L,
and K of Sectlon 31, Township 30 North, Range 16 wWest,
San Juan Founty, ‘New Mexico.

et e b o e

e 2 e e e At fak & Tk i Taien gor o




St A

T I

A\Y

AR INT s ey

b
STATE” OF NEW MEXICO 1
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
EXAMINER HEARING
Docket No. 14-71 ;
Case 4566 - . ' 5
July 14, 1971 b
1
:
]
e ¢ - s Rt e e A




Case 4566

Application of W & H Production-Drilling, Inc. for an
unorthodo# gas well location, Eddy County, Néw Mexico.
Aﬁplicant, in éhe above styled cause, seeks as an
exception to Rule 104 of the Commission Rules and
Regulations, approval of an unorthodox gas well location

for the Black River Corporation Cities-Federal Well No. 1,

//~10cated 1650 feet from the North and West lines of Section 34;

Township 25 South, Range 24 East; undesignated Morrow gas

pool, Eddy'County, New Mexico,




STATEMENT OF FACTS

1. Subject well originally intended to be staked 1980
- feet from North and West Lines of Section.

2. The 1980 foot location was located in Alfalfa field:
‘and in consideration of Mr. Ballard's farming efforts,
the 1650 foot location was drilled.

3. Numerous small fields 5 to 10 acres in size along
valley have been cleared of rocks to plant crops and
farm,

4. Well application filed as a Wildcat Devonian oil well
test. Drill stem test in Morrow proved to be so posi-
tive, decision made to T. D. at that point and attempt

- completion,
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~ UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

GUEITE stz os i
reverse slde)

it

O. LEASE DESIGNATION AND HEHIAL NO,

N 0472258

APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPEN, OR PLUG BACK

iQ. VYPE OF WORN

DRILL & DEEPEN [J

PLUG BACK (O

—_ -

Y. TYPS OF WELL <

OlL g GAS SINOLE t‘rj MOLTIPLE -
wrern £ WELL OTHER ZONH ZONE

8. 1 INDIAN, ALLOTTES Ok TRIBE NAME

7. UNIT AGREEMENT NAME

Z, NAME OF OPERATOR

3lack River Corporation

-

8. FAKM OR LEaSE NAME

Cltles—FederaL

3. ADDRESS oF IPERATOR

aZO Comnercial Bank Tower, Midland, Texas 79701

9. WELL No,

1

. LOCATION 07 WELL {Report location clearly aud in mcordancx. with aoy State requirements.*)

At suriace léjovFeec N & WL, Secc. 34, T258, R24E

'

At proposed prod. zone

10. FIELD AND POOL, OR WILDCAT

.Wildcat

~

11, sEC,, 7., R., M,, OB BLK.
AND SURVEY OR AREA

Sec. 34 T25S, R24E

THIS LEASE, FT,

ame
14, DISTANCE IN MILES AND DIARECTION FROM NEAREST TOWN OB XOST OFFICE® 12. COUNTY OR PARISH | 13. 8TATE
¥ - \{ I
. 1 = . Eddy . New Mexico
iles Southwest of White City : S R L - ;
£ FROM PROCCSED® 16. NO. O ACRNS IN LEASE 17. NO. O¥ ACHES ASSIGNED . L.t
LOCATION TO NEAREST O THIE WELL A
PROVERTY OR LEASE LiNE, FT. 1050 . i Lo .
i o to wearest drlyg. unii Uoe, it any) . B . . :
18. DISTANCE FROM TAOFOSED .LOCATION® 19. YROVOSED DEPTIL 20. ROWARY OR CABLE TO0LS -
O NIAREST WELL, DRILLING. COMPLETED E - -1
O Spanpss ; ¢ D 3250 8000 Devonian Rotary

O ATPLIZD XOR, ON

1. ELEvATiONS (Show waether DT, Ra, GR,. ete.)
3715 Estimatéd ground ~ To be corrected

42. APPBOX DATE WORK WilLL BTART®

April- 15 l97l

)

PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENTING PROGRAM

S1ZT OF HOLE SIEB 0}; CASING . WEIGHT PER FOOT SETTING DEPTH o o QUA\TITY oy CEML\T
i5 11-3/4 42 350 Y 300 sx.
16-5/8 §-5/8 24 - 1000 L1350 sx, ¢

1}
]

hen drill
s anticipated).

7.C0.C, '24 hours.
0 for Devonian Test,

b

0

[ 43

IN ARAVE SPACE DESCRIBE PROPOSED PROGRAM !
17 prop
LI0F prograny, L

any.

P OeVeL

1000 foot depth should be 400 feet into Delaware, -
Production casing string to be determined

L0 LSRN

AT

int

t is to dcill or deepen directiomaliy, give pertinent data on subsurface locallons and mcusurod and true \erncal depthe.

ter setting the 11-3/4 inch casing and circulating cement to surface, W,0.C. 24 hours,
thru possible lost circulation zone to 1000 feet (after which no lost circulation
Set.8-5/8 casing at 1000 feet and if necessary stage cement to surface.
‘Drill to T,.D.
at tlme T D.’

cof
1s reached,

POED 4§

re
RIS xnen,ze:yrqu‘)-‘

[

If proposal is to deepen or plug back, give data on present productive zone and prop:sed new productive

_Give blowout

;:z/i:/f;/’JZf \/r/

SIENER CITLE Agent
_ (Tuis space for Federal or State ofiice use)
APPEOVAL PATS LU -

)
[ 23
E
Z 3
ADPLOVED BY FIPLD 32
et

CONDITIONS OF APPAOVAL, IF ANY

Ecwiorr &
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SURVEY

SUBMIT IN DUPLXCATL' 1 . Porm anproved.
{ - Budget turenns No, 42-18
oyt {(Seceotherin.
- LI - IR - — ——
ERICOR atructions win EONNCIY: ATION AND BERIAL NO.
i

N S DESIC
reverse side) : DESIGN

/

Lo

N Ry TROANT AN Y
:\ O AL v"/‘..—‘). -._:’\/)l\\ D C.\. A\ ) LOO
[Sia] iAS AR o = T -
L W X ory L Other 7. UNIT AGREEMENT NAME
S5 TYPI OF COMPLL‘TIO\': :
wing ™ orkp- LG ) e, —_ - e tpeTrs -
OVEX i BN D BACK susvan bl Other 8o FARM O LEASE NANY
.- B Cities-Federal
' ‘ ’ THUWELL NOC -
- a
3 3 P B AN -'n,. WILLCAT
620 CO‘H{"E""CIQL Bank Tower, Midland, Texas 79701 10. FiELd 4 P FCOL, OR WILLIAT

t oD Droc.

surface 050' N & WL

frtorval reported below

total denth

N OF WL (“( 26rL locution clcarl_; end in cecordunce with any St

elereg mrcmcnra) .

{-0£472258

DATE ISSUVED 12, coUNTY on
l N - © PARISI

25 - 2%
i
£J7/1973 | . Reéey !

. DATE 7.D. REACHED

15, DATE SrUdosp | IG 17. DATE co. PL. (Reedy to ared.) ] 1S. ELEVATIONS (D¥, RED, RT, CR, ETC,)* : 19. FLuLV.

H . B 3r 7 A >, - i 7

6/1/1971 1| 6/6/1971 1 3741 RXB SRR 3725
<o, ! 21, FLUGC, BACK T.D., MD & 7vD | U2, 1F¥ MULTIPLY COMPL, S 23, INTERVALS ROTARY 2VOLS - L CABLE TOOLSG
i R ILOW MANX® R DRILLED DY . :
5 ! 7000 . - - i ~ 1 “Yes-
24, DROOTUCING TERVAL(S), OF TUIS COMI'LETION-—TOP, BOTTOM, NAME (MD AND TVD)* . . - o ,
2 i - - 1
Y B . - i T .-
2795~ 806 68 14-0844 - Morrow . < T Xo
N : - I
$5. IV L RLECTRIC AND OCIER LOGS RUN S i 27. WAS WIlL censl
LIC-GR, DIL, DM, M ' , o Xo
D (Repord ali sirings ect {n 100l ] e "
YTWEGAT, Lojew, MOLE S'ZE ""_i"— T CEMENTING RECORD - . N E
i - . 33 15 ?75 sx Class C, e
24 - 11 250 sx litweight-<- OE‘C None’
= T TIFTY T8~ — -
, 16.5 7-77/8 £50 sx 'IC —eras
i L {Top Cement 522907
e LINER RECORD E 3. TUBING QECORD
- * — t
SI7E ! wor (M) BOTTOM (MD) | SACKS CEMENT® { SCREEN (MD) :! S12¥ DEPTIL SET {(Mn) TACRER ST (2P}
1 i { 2 e
i s ; - |_2-7/8 6750 6730
I ; T g
i | . I l ; t '

e FOARTWN RECORD (Inferval, aizc and numnbder) i oga, ACID, SI{OT. Fn‘\cfrbqn' C.L- MENT SQUEEZE, £70C.
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- 1 N v; ! -
{ i
! !
5
!
' 1
wv-_ow)-u'u"o\-
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i Lo FE
t Tlow SN
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e : 37, dunmery ol 2orous Zowas:
BRI Ton 3oLton Desexvintion, Contents, Etc.
© Delaware Sand 1456 1546 . DST 1

15 min »re flow. 1-1/2 hr. flow

GTS -~ 17 mins. psi 1/&% chk. 0-5 min.

’ ‘ Slight blow throughout test. Rec. 120’
GCDM, 210' gas & sulphur water cut d.m,
1 hr. ISIP: 543, IFP: 94, FrP: 188, FSIP: 564,
I Hyd: 689, F. Hyd: 668. :

-

Zone Suring 3566 3633 2
10 min., pre flow, weak blow throughout. -
; 1 fr. main flow - weak blow - dead 38 mins.
i No GTS, Rec: 180' Drilling fluid.
i 1 hr. ISIP: 126, IFP: 63, FFP: 84, 90 min.
FSIP: 105, I. Hyd: 1570, F. Hyd. 1560.
ine 5700 - 5811 DST #3 i } ’A
" 70 2:10 p.m. w/good blow. GTS,2:20 p.m. (10 *n;..)
Flowed 1~1/2 hrs. 250 psi, 3/4" choke 3.75 MMCF
IFP: 1123 psi, FFP: 1629 psi, ISIP: 2482 psi
190 min., FSIP: 213 psi/120 min, Hyd: 254G-
2528 »si. Rev. out 3 dbbls. water. Rec. 90' water.

Morrow Sand 6791 6860 PRI

. 3187, F. dyd. 3176. 10 min IFP:1995,

354, 2 hr. Main Flow IFP: 2312, FFP: 2556.

“Ht' 50 mian ISIP: 2995, 3 hr. FSIP: 3006 i
20600 %C?D 1425 psi -'3/4" choke.




MULTIZGINT AND ONE PO DALN ZRESSURE VEST FOR GAS Woew .
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{7000 | 3741 KB | Citics-Federal :
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7043 {Fem 6785 v 6844 1 ]
2 5 AL i Posivdot o0 Uniy S9c, Two. Avee
& j Feom e J 34 258 2L% ;
E B i Couniy ;
. Aoleivoir W | MoUGa Annucs TO@wR. ' Staiy i
’ i 50 * New Mexico
| 2T, § W N, fovesr 1 Moter Aun {Taps '
i ¢.50 0. AL { Flange ©
FLOW DAT A : i CAZING GATA " Durslien
: o ’~ ! PO35. ; >ui. i ‘.‘-::.:.;;v. i Prous, % o, i ol }
: ' 0,558 i By : o ! 1 Pelabatss : . & ' Flow H
B e i | i 2581 | Pkr. . : :
e 4o 2,25 . _58G 1 19+ 93 | 2429 i 96 | i R
e Ex 2,35 L 590 &5 85 1 2328 i 9% :’ i 56
e Hw 2,25 {590 ! 3 ¢ 70 | 2180 | 98 | 40
. - L x 2,25 | 900 1 %7+ 57 i 2037 i 98 i I
. ; S i ¢ : 5 { } !
RATE OF FLOW CALCUL ATIONS - v
t 3 H .
) NG is e i " { i } et E Fg Foctor, Fpv Q. Heia i
i 258,54 106 .17 593.2 1 .9697 ' 1.321 I .1.035 i 35609
L 23,06 164.75 +  603.2 ¢ .9768 P 1.321 1.036 1 50647 ;
i 25,84 ! 236.85 i 6063.2 | .9905 | 1.321 _1.047 8319 :
o 25,54 257.57 i 913.2 | ,9933 i 1321 1,071 106722 :
: : é ; L o
: > = ' Teinp. oA j - . § = E Gas Liguid Rydrecaroon RcGiio D‘Ey Mel/otie :
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553 59 ! 6.933 0.573 M ALKALLLL
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530 52 1 D, 9..—.%..~ Chttens Prosatiie 675 PSS A PGilA f
- ; 527 51 : C.872 * crical CuinperLiung 3.!%'. Al & i
N Z 3 -y i
Rf 1 RECRE v '?*2 = 4.7238 ({,_,lf_ 7* " 4,728 |
4 G058.5 | 671.6 1 RE-RI PoRE-RE E
: : '5715.0 (10149 | - - P
15306,6_1423.3 sor.o R i"._50.6% ;
t : 5037.3 1 1692.5 ! L x_?:z - R J .
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DRAFT

: GMH/dr |, BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
| B OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

-
i

CASE No. 4566

X3an)a Eziu»b (;JVp - Oxder No, R‘_;jff;ZZ;i
APPLICATION OF W-&—H-PRODUCTEION-- e
j DRILLING,—ING. FOR AN UNORTHODOX P

o e e
GAS WELL LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY, S | .
NEW MEXICO. ' . t7”f/ 4

ORDER OF THE®COMMISSION

BY THE éOMMISSION;

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a,m. on July 14 , 1971,
at santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner DANIEL S. Nutter :

*

L NOW, on this________day of July,;_, lQZl, the Commissipn,”a
. guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,

- and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully adv15ed
in the premises,

FINDS:

_ < (1) That due public notice having beenigiven as requiped by
v law, the Commission: has jurisdiction of this cpuse and the Subject

) matter thereof. iZ é g 2 I t

(2) That the appllcant HeeliRiodustionelril ling——tie, , seeks

an exception to Rule 104 of the Commission Rules and Regulations
for approval of an unorthodox gas well location for the Black
River Corporation Cities-Federal Well No. 1, located 1650 feet
from. the North lihe and 1650 feet from the West line of Section 34,

Townsﬁﬁp 25 South, Range_24 East, NMPM, undesignated Morrow gas

pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.




N

L.

o
-"CASE NO. 4566
Order No. R-

" the applicant?the opportunity to produce1£§%§juét'and equitable

(3) That the subject well was projected as éﬁggidcat’
oil Qell at a standard location to test tﬁe Devonian formation
but was producéive of gas from the Morrow formation.

(4) That approval of the subject épglication will afford
share of the gas in the subject undesignated Morrow gas pool,
will pre;ent the economic loss caused by the drilling of
unnecesary wells, avoid the augméngation of risk arising froﬁ
the drilling of an excessive nuﬁber of wells, and will otherwise
prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED :

(1) That an unorthodox gas well location is hereby approveﬁ
for the Black River Corporationfs Cities«Federaleell No. 1 in
an undesignated Morrow gas pool at a point 1650 feet‘from the
North line and 1650 feet from the West line of Section 34,
Township 25 South, Range 24 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico;
as an exception to Rulé 104 of the Commission Rules and Regula-
tions.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neéessary

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.
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CASE 4569: Application.of BARBER
S OIL FOR AN UNORTHODOX O1L WELL
» LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY, N. MEX. o




